
	

	

MAY 18, 2020 
 
 

STATEMENT FROM SENATOR JAMES MOYLAN 
 
(Hagåtña, Guam).  While I recognize that the Attorney General has issued an opinion on the issue 
of the double pay, the reality is that this matter can be addressed by the Executive Branch if the 
intent is truly there.  Executive Order 96-24, which adopted the Department of Administration's 
Personnel Rules and Regulations, which included the language associated with the "double pay" 
during a Declaration of an Emergency, was promulgated on October 1, 1996.  Nothing prevents 
the present administration from establishing a new Executive Order in addressing this issue today, 
in the same manner which they created a COVID-19 differential pay plan which is being paid to 
among others, the members of the Governor's cabinet assisting at the hotel quarantine facilities. 
 
The Governor's spending plan associated with the CARES Act, earmarked $22 million to pay for 
this COVID-19 differential program.  The Department of Administration has stated that it would 
cost the government approximately $3 million a pay period for the double pay benefit.  Technically 
the administration can pay nearly 7 pay periods, or nearly 3 months of double pay from the federal 
monies if they wanted to.  If the emergency was extended till July, an additional $6 million could 
also be attained from the CARES Act.  The monies are not only available, but may qualify for a 
FEMA reimbursement if actively pursued.   
 
The reality is that with a class action law suit in the making on this issue, not addressing this matter 
today could result in millions more being paid by taxpayers in the future, as that would end up 
being funded via the General Fund.  While I understand that the government is investing a good 
percentage of the $118 million from the CARES Act on various upgrades and contracts, addressing 
the sacrifices of the front liners in healthcare and public safety needs to be of an utmost 
priority.  The technicalities on this program can be addressed through a collaborative effort 
between both branches of government, but the issue can be initiated by the Governor, if she so 
desired today.  The federal monies are available, and the numbers prove that that the plan is 
affordable.  
 
 
END OF STATEMENT 
 

 


